

LRP 1/24/19 Meeting Minutes

Those in Attendance:

Chair: Roger Gatlin
John Fitzgibbon
Ed Bordelon
George Roat
Molly Rose
Bill Martini
Council Liaison: Richard Montgomery
Staff: Robert Smith and Scott Brown

Meeting Called together at 6:00 pm

Open Public forum:

David Sharp: 1027 Oakdale

Presented cut through traffic options:

- Option 1: Add barricades at Oakdale, Magnolia and Bessie and Lake on south side of 6th
- Option 2: Add barricades at 8th and Oakdale and 8th and Bessie

Lloyd Woosley: 24 Pine

- Introduced himself and said he'd be interested in volunteering for LRP committee.

Liz Adler: 6th and Oakdale St.

- Agrees with testing concepts for traffic cut through. She proposed that a consultant do a survey before and during/after adding temporary barriers, of resident concerns and comments.

12/10/18 Meeting Minutes approved with a correction to add Teresa Meyers name as the spokesperson regarding tree root system as it applies to the town buildings.

Discussion Items:

Town Council wants guidance on what intersections LRP would like to see barricades to reduce the cut through traffic. Notices are going out to tell residents that this will be discussed at TC Meeting on 2/12/19.

Most complaints come from residents on Oakdale and Ridgewood.

Motion by John Fitzgibbon and 2nd by Bill Martini: Place a diversion barrier diagonally at 8th and Oakdale and add a barrier at Ridgewood and Lake with appropriate regulatory signage.

Crosswalk locations:

Motion by George Roat and 2nd by Ed Bordelon LRP recommended new crosswalk flashing lights be added to 6th east of Ridgewood.

Windermere Pavilion: John Fitzgibbon gave an update. Exploratory Sub committee has been formed. Project to be paid fully by DBC and Rotary. Two locations looked at. Sub Committee will determine use(s)/program, and then estimate size and cost. Timing TBD. Robert Smith will look into getting a grant for this project.

Ed Bordelon resigned from LRP committee due to work/travel schedule.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.